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COMMUNICATION FROM THE RECTOR 
 (SOLEMNITY OF THE ASSUMPTION, 15 AUGUST 2021) 

 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

As we have started reopening the churches in our parish, it is important 
to always observe the SOP of the new norm: 

1. Mandatory use of face mask 
2. Frequent hand cleansing with either soap and water or hand sanitisers 

3. Maintain at least 1 meter of physical distancing at all times.   
  

How do we maintain physical distancing during Mass? 
1. Please sit according to your assigned seat number.  Use only the 

centre isle to go to your seats.  This is to avoid any crossing over.   

2. When you need to go out from your seat, kindly ask the person seated 
next to you to get up so that you can go out.  Do not cross over the 

person as this is no longer physical distancing.   
3. During communion, parishioners who are not receiving communion 

are required to join the communion line so as to maintain proper 
physical distancing at all times.    

4. After the priest bows to the altar, the wardens will usher parishioners 
seated at the last row to start exiting the church.  Parishioners are 

encouraged not to do any personal prayer during this time as it will 
delay the exiting process.  We ask for every parishioners’ cooperation 

and patience to wait for your turn to exit the church in order to 
maintain physical distancing at all times.     

 
Those who are not allowed to enter the Church? 

1. Individuals who are unwell or having symptoms of fever, cough, sore 
throat, flu or breathing difficulties.   

2. Children aged 12 years and below.   

 
Those who are not encouraged (but allowed) to enter the Church? 

1. Those who are not yet vaccinated. 
2. Senior citizens and individuals suffering from chronic diseases.  

 
Let us continue to pray for an end to the pandemic so that more and 

more parishioners can come to participate in the celebration of the 
Eucharist in the church.   

 
In Christ, 

 
 

Fr. Andy Lee  
(Rector of St. Anthony’s Church, Bintulu) 


